MINISTRY OF
HEALTH |

MANATU HAUORA

PO Box 5013
Wellington 6145
New Zealand

Lait Dalal
fyi-request-5204-7d38d1c8@requests.fyi.org.nz

Ref: H201700115

Transfer of request for official information to the District Health Board Shared
Services (DHBSS) and District Health Boards (DHBs)

Dear Lait Dalal
Thank you for your request for official information, received on 13 January 2017, requesting:
Could you please provide the exact figure of last 3 years for the following:

1. Total Number of New Zealand medical graduates who were unable to find a PGY1
position in 2016 intake.

2. Total number of designated PGY1 positions across all DHB's where, following a
withdrawal or decline by ACE matched candidates, PGY?2 or higher candidates were
appointed.

3. Out of these appointments :-

A.- Breakdown of appointments quarter wise.

B.- How many were existing employee and required further PGY1 allocation to
meet MCNZ general registration requirements.

C.- How many of these appointees satisfied MCNZ registration requirements
through comparable health care system or competent authority pathways.

The Ministry does not hold the information you have requested.

However, | believe that the information you have requested is more closely associated with
the functions of the District Health Board Shared Services (DHBSS), and the District Health
Boards (DHBs)

As aresult, | have decided to transfer your requests to District Health Board Shared
Services (DHBSS) and to the District Health Boards (DHBs) under section 14 of the Official
Information Act 1982 (the Act) details are attached below.

o Part 1 if your request will be transferred to the District Health Board Shared Services
(DHBSS)
e Part2 of and 3 your request will be transferred to the District Health Boards (DHBs)



You have the right, under section 28 of the Act, to ask the Ombudsman to review my
decision to transfer your request for information.

Yours sincerely

Liz McMillan

Manager, Government Relations

Ministerial, Executive and Government Services
Office of the Director General

v District Health Board Shared Services (DHBSS)
Allison Plumridge, Director, Workforce Projects, DHBSS
allison.plumridge@dhbsharedservices.health.nz

Encl Request for information from Lait Dalal



From: lait dalal <fyi-request-5204-7d38d1c8@requests.fyi.org.nz>

To: OIA/LGOIMA requests at MOH <oiagr@moh.govt.nz>,

Date: 13/01/2017 04:17 p.m.

Subject: Official Information request - Number of designated PGY1 positions filled by
PGY2 or higher candidates

Dear Ministry of Health,
Could you please provide the exact figure of last 3 years for the following:

1. Total Number of New Zealand medical graduates who were unable to find a PGY1
position in 2016 intake.

2. Total number of designated PGY1 positions across all DHB's where, following a
withdrawal or decline by ACE matched candidates, PGY2 or higher candidates were
appointed.

3. Out of these appointments :-

A.- Breakdown of appointments quarter wise.

B.- How many were existing employee and required further PGY1 allocation to meet
MCNZ general registration requirements.

C.- How many of these appointees satisfied MCNZ registration requirements through
comparable health care system or competent authority pathways.

Thanking you.

Yours faithfully,
Lait Dalal

This is an Official Information request made via the FYI website.

Please use this email address for all replies to this request:
fyi-request-5204-7d38d1c8@requests.fyi.org.nz

Is oiagr@moh.govt.nz the wrong address for Official Information requests to Ministry of
Health? If so, please contact us using this form:
http://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=5305&d=1Mb42JeiX VijApTaEF9DgG5CmLeZgQFDIJtVq
WFYzw&u=https%3a%2f%2ffyi%2eorg%2enz%2fchange%5frequest%2fnew% 3fbody%3dm
oh

Disclaimer: This message and any reply that you make will be published on the internet. Our
privacy and copyright policies:
http://scanmail .trustwave.com/?c=5305&d=1Mb42JeiXVijApTaEF9DgG5CmLeZgQFDIJZWq
z0PmQ&u=https%3a%2f%2ffyi%2eorg%2enz%2fhelp% 2fofficers

If you find this service useful as an Official Information officer, please ask your web manager
to link to us from your organisation's OIA or LGOIMA page.




